S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Project Group Meeting for the Neighbourhood Plan held at 6.30pm on Monday 7th January 2013 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present:  Mr A Evans, Mr D Price, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr B Clapham, Mrs T Banks, Rev D Tate, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Apologies:  Mr I Jordan and Miss D Scott
2. To confirm the Minutes of the last Meetings held on 10th & 18th December 2012:  

These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mrs Banks, with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.
3. To record declarations of any interests, personal or prejudicial:  None 
4. To discuss the Neighbourhood Plan:  
Mr Price thanked Mr Clapham for the work he had put in to produce the questionnaire. Mr Clapham stated that he had made a few further adjustments and provided a copy of the revised questionnaire for members to add any further amendments. It was explained that Mr Gerrard had kindly suggested a minor amendment via e-mail as well as a recommendation that the map included within the questionnaire should perhaps be made clearer. After discussion it was suggested that a more suitable map may be obtained from the Borough Council. It was also suggested that Mrs Cornwell contact Mrs Anne Barnes from Cringleford Parish Council to find out where they obtained their maps.

Mr Price referred to the circulated questionnaire and asked if there were any further amendments. Members looked at each question in turn and made some minor amendments. Mr Clapham kindly agreed to make the appropriate adjustments and e-mail the questionnaire back to Mrs Cornwell so that she can circulate the document to all members. Rev Tate suggested that upon its receipt, it may be a good idea for members to complete the questionnaire as a trial run. 

Mr Price said that he would produce a covering Newsletter to accompany the questionnaire. He said that once the Newsletter and Questionnaire have approval from the full Parish Council, the Questionnaire will be printed and distributed to every household in the Parish during the third week of February 2013, with two weeks allowed for its return. Questions were raised regarding the cost of printing. It was agreed that Mrs Cornwell would investigate the costs involved. 
A brief discussion took place to clarify the locations of the designated post boxes for the return of the Questionnaires, it was said that the possibility of siting a post box in the Oak Avenue area and the Swan Public House would be investigated.
Finally Mrs Cornwell asked about the people who have kindly shown an interest in joining the Project Group and asked when would be a good time to invite them to attend a meeting. Members felt that a sensible time would be once the questionnaires have been delivered and returned.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.30pm.

5. Next meeting: To be held on Monday 21st January 2013 at 6.30pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.
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